
ANTI-DUMPING NOTICE NO. 2021/118

Customs Act 1901 – Part XVB

Food service and industrial (FSI) pineapple

Exported to Australia from the Republic of the Philippines and 
the Kingdom of Thailand

Findings of Continuation Inquiries 573 and 574 into Anti-
Dumping Measures

Public Notice under subsection 269ZHG(1)of the Customs Act 1901 (Cth)

The Commissioner of the Anti-Dumping Commission (the Commissioner) has completed 
inquiries, which commenced on 25 January 2021, into whether the continuation of the anti-
dumping measures in the form of a dumping duty notice applying to FSI pineapple 
exported to Australia from the Republic of the Philippines (Philippines) and the Kingdom of 
Thailand (Thailand) is justified.1

Recommendations resulting from these inquiries, reasons for the recommendations, and 
material findings of fact and law in relation to the inquiries are contained in Anti-Dumping 
Commission Report No. 573 and 574 (REP 573 and 574).

I, ANGUS TAYLOR, the Acting Minister for Industry, Science and Technology, have 
considered REP 573 and 574 and have decided to accept the recommendation and 
reasons for the recommendation. This includes all the material findings of facts and law.

Pursuant to subsection 269ZHG(1)(a) of the Customs Act 1901 (the Act), I declare that I 
have decided not to secure the continuation of the anti-dumping measures currently 
applying to FSI pineapple exported to Australia from Thailand and the Philippines. These 
measures will expire on 17 October 2021 and 13 November 2021 respectively.

Interested parties may seek a review of this decision by lodging an application with the 
Anti-Dumping Review Panel (www.adreviewpanel.gov.au), in accordance with the 
requirements in Division 9 of Part XVB of the Act, within 30 days of the publication of this 
notice. 

1 Exports from Malee Sampran Public Co Limited, Prime Products Industry Co Ltd and Kuiburi Fruit Canning 
Co Ltd are not covered by these inquiries, as these entities are exempt from the measures.  




